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DECISION NOTICE 
 

Western Area Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

Meeting held 16th April 2019, in respect of an Application for a Variation to a Club 
Premises Certificate: Westbury Conservative Club, Alfred Street, Westbury, BA13 

3DY 
 
 
The Western Area Licensing Sub-Committee resolved to grant the Variation to the Club 
Premises Certificate, as applied for, and set out below: 
 
Opening hours, sale of alcohol and recorded music permitted: 

 Monday to Saturday, from 11.00am to 12 midnight  

 Sundays from 12.00 noon to 11.00pm 
 
Live Music permitted: 

 Friday – Saturday from 8.00pm until 12.00 midnight. 

 Sunday 12.00 noon until 9.30pm 
 
Indoor Sporting Events permitted: 

 Monday to Friday from 5.00pm until 12.00 midnight 

 Saturday from 11.00am until 12.00 midnight 

 Sunday from 5.00pm until 10.30pm 
 
Non-Standard Timings 
Christmas Day 11.00-15.00, Boxing Day 11.00 – 00.00, New Year’s Eve 11.00 – 01.00 following 
day. ; Bank Holidays, Sunday prior to Christmas, Christmas Eve 11.00 – 23.00 and such other 
times as the Committee may from time to time determine. 

 
Reasons: 
 
The Sub-Committee have considered the relevant provisions of the Licensing Act 2003 
(in particular Sections 4 and 18); the guidance issued under Section 182 of the Act and 
the licensing policy of Wiltshire Council. 
 
The Sub-Committee have considered the written evidence presented in the agenda, 
together with the oral evidence given at the hearing from the Applicant, Officers and 
those that made representations. 
 
The Committee noted that some degree of noise disturbance may be present on 
occasion in the evenings, as was usual in areas where there were several licensed 
establishments open in the evening. It noted that it would be difficult to ascertain which 
of the establishments the people creating noise would have come from. There was also 
no evidence of any disturbance caused by the Conservative Club in the past.  
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All parties have the right to appeal to the Magistrates Court within 21 days of this 
decision. A Responsible Authority or interested party has the right to request the Local 
Authority to review the licence. Such an application may be made at any time, but it is in 
the discretion of the Local Authority to hold the review, and a review will not normally be 
held within the first twelve months of a licence, save for the most compelling reasons. 
 
 
 
 
 


